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Juanpi is from Argentina and Celia is from 
Panama. They met at the Word of Life (WOL) 
Bible Institute in Argentina. They married in 
2006 and immediately began working with 
WOL Panama. In 2008, they moved to the 
northwest province of Chiriqui, near the 
Costa Rican border, and launched a WOL 
ministry there. After nine years of living in 
Chiriqui, they moved back to Panama City in 
order to help the WOL staff with their 
children’s program. They still minister in 
Chiriqui, but now from a distance.  

During the school year, Juanpi and Celia 
lead Bible Clubs and minister through 
evangelistic drama productions. The goal of 
the Bible Clubs is to disciple the youth to be 
strong, biblically-sound leaders. Juanpi and 
Celia also visit schools in the area, 
presenting the Gospel in the elementary 
schools through puppets and in the 
secondary schools through dramas. 

During Panama’s summer season, January 
through March, the Muls and the WOL team, 
run a summer camp program where the 
gospel is preached in various ways 
throughout each week. Hundreds of youth 
attend every year.

The Muls have a beautiful daughter, Emma, 
who was born in March 2016.

The Bible Chapel has partnered with the 
muls since 2008.

JULY  2024
PRAISE

PRAYER

 We thank God for:
 - On Saturday, July 13, we traveled to the 

province of Santiago to present a musical 
show for children. We praised God because 
that day there were more than 100 people 
listening to the gospel.

 - In July we had 2 outings to evangelize with 
the young people of our church. We praise 
God for the lives of the young people who 
attended and were able to share Christ with 
others. 

- For the spiritual life of Hannah. She is the daughter 
of a couple who are friends and church colleagues. 
She was making bad decisions in her life.

- Let us pray for the young people who are studying 
at the CDI, that God speaks to them and that they 
can grow in the knowledge of God.

- From July 18 to 21, the students go on a Missionary 
tour in the province of Chiriquí. Pray for care, 
provision, and a good time together.

- We continue to pray for funds for the building with 
24 rooms in the camp, our goal is for the first floor to 
be ready by January 2025, we need prayer to raise 
the money to be able to have it ready since we need 
it urgently.

- On July 30 we will have a meeting for university 
students, talking about the 2030 agenda, we pray 
that God brings light and understanding to the 
young Christians who will be in that activity.

- So that we can reach our full support.

- For Emma's physical and spiritual growth.




